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SOLD YOUR FORMULA JUNIOR – DONATION TO FJHRA ?
Just a reminder of the words in [ rather too ]small  print at the top of the “For Sale” newsletters

“IF you make a successful sale as a result of this newsletter it would be appropriate to make a donation to "FJHRA" – 0.5% of the sale price is a guideline.

NEW FIA THREAT TO HISTORIC FORMULA JUNIOR [ and 500cc F3]
Last week two FIA representatives told me that FIA papers could not be issued to a Formula Junior car as FJ1 or FJ2 unless the actual car , or if it was a production car , an identical car , had raced in an International Formula Junior race in period.
This , they state , is what FIA Appendix K says, notwithstanding that , as interpreted for the last umpteen years , if a car was built to an International FIA Formula , and raced in period, then it was entitled to be given FIA papers

And International , means inscribed on the FIA International calendar , Not , like most FJ races in period, National (Open) ie the period equivalent to NAFP of today

This has enormous ramifications for Historic Formula Junior , and at one fell swoop eliminates all cars built in Australia most of those from USA, and many one off and low production models from Scandanavia, Germany , Italy, France and UK . 

But it gets worse … In the latter years of Formula Junior, I believe that Graded drivers [ period equivalent to today’s “Superlicence”] were barred from FJ races , and if that is so , it means that ALL FJ races may have been  run to a maximum grade of National (Open) even if at an International meeting , so that would mean that ALL the later cars eg Lotus 27,22 etc etc are ineligible to obtain FIA papers , and therefore to race in future

A proposal has been put that all Formula Junior cars be inspected at the FIA Lurani Trophty meeting at Mantorp Park to  [ I Quote ] “to have a closer look on the Formula Junior cars in Mantorp, if each model has international competition history “ 

Firstly , I am quite at loss to see how inspection could determine the Question in any event , and in the light of the avowed intention of FIA to eliminate all evidence of history from FIA papers , how they, either, could be of assistance – and as FIA themselves have NO historical records on single-seater competition cars… where do we go from there…?

BUT  I am told that the FIA delegates “talked a lot about this article [article 1.2 in Appendix K ]last Tuesday in the FIA TWG [ Historical Technical Working Group]meeting in Paris.” So the threat cannot be taken lightly
Like the Chairman’s Alexis HF1 which has absolutely no International racing history , having raced in only one club[ restricted ] Formula Junior race in UK in period, before being exported to USA, where it may have run in a few US , but certainly not International, FJ races, other prominent cars [ both Formula Junior and 500cc F3 ]that would be affected ,that immediately spring to mind, are Franco Beolchi’s Apache, Bill Grimshaw’s Moorland Mk1, W.Ian  Robinson’s Autosud, Bruno Rosler’s Joker , Martin Carter’s Lynx, and a myriad of others..

So what happenes – Will all these cars and others be prevented from obtaining the new HTPs ? Will existing FIA papers, again , be "confiscated"  in Sweden , at Mantorp Park , or thereafter…?  Will cars be allowed to run  “under appeal”…? How will the result of this year’s last FIA Lurani Championship be affected  ? Will previous FIA Lurani Trophy class winners like Duncan be asked by the FIA to hand back their Trophies, or even steps taken to recover them …..Who knows.. we have reached an  “Alice in Wonderland “ situation with FIA , Championships, Replicas, FIA papers , that we cannot say what will happen next ..
But clearly something radical needs to occur before the world of Historic Motorsport crashes to an ignominious halt ..

FIA LURANI TROPHY

There have been very many kind letters and expressions of support , but this one from Italy touched me most

Importance: High

Hi Duncan!
 

what does it means "THE LAST" Fia Lurani Trofy?!!!
 

WE ALL want to race our FJ in YOUR (and our) FIA LURANI also in the coming years and I think that NOBODY can change that!
 

It is only because of the FJHRA and YOU, DUNCAN, your passion, your availability, your competence, your friendly attitude that this championship became one of the most important (if not the BEST)  of the historic racing, full of enthusiast drivers and beautiful cars!
 

THANK YOU DUNCAN for all the past years, but let us can thank you and race together also for many other years in the future!
 

Please, consider that I am at your disposal for any possible support (and, if all is OK at the RING, I will come also to Dijon!).
 

Kind regards!
 

 

 THE SILVERSTONE CLASSIC 28/29/30 JULY 2006

By Jill Carter 
The 2nd Silverstone Classic meeting was blessed with mainly sunny, hot and by day, dry conditions.  A number of FJ entrants arrived Wednesday to secure a plot for their cars and motorhomes, with over 66 cars participating; the drivers rightly believed that space would be at a premium.  It would have benefited everyone if a plan of the paddock had been included with the tickets.  The early birds were able to negotiate scrutineering on Thursday afternoon.  With the FJ practice at 9 am Friday this prevented the scramble of 40 plus juniors being processed by 8.15 am.

The Formula Junior race was oversubscribed with, at one time, over 60 entries for 44 places.  Thankfully the HGPCA offered to accommodate some of our cars within their races for pre-1966 and pre-1960 Formula One cars.  Some of the FJ drivers offered to transfer to the HGPCA races, and some decided to enter both, enabling all FJ drivers to race.  So a big thanks to HGPCA for their timely invitation.  

FJ had to contest the first race of the meeting which meant that the race and practice were over before the meeting really got going.  The rest of the weekend was devoted to exhibiting the cars in the paddock.  Thanks to Crispian for the supply of copious amounts of Cobra for the FJ gathering.  The prize giving for the podium took place at the “Scarf & Goggles” at 6.30 pm. It was a pleasure to meet up with Sue and Andrew Spence who attended on Friday.  Andrew took a great interest in the cars and the exploits of the drivers this season and cannot wait to set to work on their Elva 200.  At the FJ gathering after the race Andrew gave thanks to everyone who had given their support in the immediate aftermath of the accident at Spa last year.  Sue is hoping to organise Andrew with a laptop so that he can read all his Emails direct.  She finds email the easiest form of communication as it does not interrupt her daily routine with Andrew.    FJ made up two tables at the black tie ball on Saturday night with twenty people but this number would have been increased if the ticket price, £89 plus v.a.t., had been set at a more affordable level.  Those who attended had an enjoyable time.

“Get Well Soon” wishes go to Stan Hibberd who suffered a minor heart attack whilst driving to the meeting.

The Colin Chapman Trophy for HSCC Historic Formula Junior Cars:

Practice for FJ was 9 am Friday morning and luckily a significant number of drivers had passed through scrutineering the previous day.  Forty-three juniors took to the track the fastest of whom was Simon Diffey who took pole position from Michael Hibberd and Mark Gillies.  The Grand Prix circuit is very demanding and many of the drivers were negotiating it for the first time.  It is essential to get Becketts exit correct to post a quick time also several drivers underestimated the speed they could carry through Bridge, which can be taken in top, and Priory.  Also, the line through Maggotts and the complex is not easy to see as was demonstrated by nearly as many lines as cars.  In brief do not follow the car in front to learn the circuit!

Forty-one cars lined up for the start and all negotiated Copse safely.  Mike Hibberd (Lotus 27) made a quick start and led until the last lap.  Simon Diffey (Lotus 20) and Mark Gillies (Lotus20/22) gave an entertaining show with 2nd and 3rd place changing position between them several times.  It was almost inevitable with such a large grid, and with individual lap times varying by a massive forty-one seconds, that backmarkers would play a role in the latter stages.  Michael Hibberd came to grief on Lap 10 sustaining damage to the offside wing of his Lotus 27 whilst trying to pass Bill Grimshaw whose Moorland collected damage to the nearside rear bodywork.  The following cars then had to scurry around Bill as best they could as he quickly lost nine places.  Mark Gillies demonstrated his agile racing brain as he took full advantage of the situation to scamper past the incident and win the race by just over half a second from Mike Hibberd in 2nd place while Simon Diffey took the final podium place less than half a second behind Michael, thus 1.037 seconds covered the first three.  The fastest of the other classes was John Delane (Lotus 18) coming home in 11th place; Stuart Roach (Alexis Mk 2) 13th; Once again Formula Junior showed their ability to thrill the crowds (if only they had raced on Saturday or Sunday – maybe next time!).
Results:                         1st 
                              2nd                                  3rd

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Overall & C2   Mark Gillies                   Michael Hibberd           Simon Diffey

                          (Lotus 20/22)                        (Lotus 27)                     (Lotus20)

Best lap                2:03:468                            2:02:916                         2:02:704

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

C1                      John Delane                   Don Thallon                   Martin Carter

                             (Lotus 18)                     (Cooper T56)                  (Lynx Type3)

 Best lap               2:11:305                            2:13:490                          2:19:006

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

A2                       Stuart Roach                 Crispian Beasley           David Stevenson

                             (Alexis Mk 2)                   (Elva 100)                      (Mallock U2)

Best lap                2:11:016                           2:14:686                           2:17:134

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

B                         Dan Collins                    Doug Martin

                             (Lotus 18)                       (Elva 200)

Best lap                2:16:317                          2:23:070

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

A1                        Peter Mullen                 Tony Pickering

                              (OSCA)                             (OSCA)

Best lap                2:22:127                           2:39:174

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------             

E1                         (DNF) Nick Lees

                                 (Barnett)

Best lap                2:45:992
Classic Silverstone Photos

Hi Duncan

You may be aware that Rebecca has started a photographic business and spent most of the weekend photographing almost all the classes at the Classic.

She has built a splendid website with almost 1500 photographs split down by class, it also includes a few Monaco shots and many classes from HSCC Croft.

Her website is www.photorm.com and she would be very grateful if you could add this to the next newsletter and maybe put a link on the website.

Doug Martin [[Doug@dmartin.co.uk] and Rebecca

CAR MOVEMENTS
With so few formula Junior cars for sale , it is still surprising how much news there is . Discovery of the month is the UK Dolphin front engined FJ in “dismantled and stored for 40 years” condition; we await developments, but hope to see it restored and and racing sometime in 2007. Martin Carter has sold the Ausper T4 to Jaguar exponent, roger woodbrige, and we may see the car out again by the season end, while the other T4, which Jim Chapman found just to small for him has had gearbox repairs by Crosthwaite and Gardner, and remains for sale through Dave Methley. Michael Schryver has imported the long lost Lotus 27 from New Zealand, and longs to get back into the FJ fray. I met former Gemini mk II owner , peter Henry at the Morgan Mallory Park – within months he regretted selling the car to Tony bGoodwin, and he mentioned that the De Tomaso that Peter Tyer brought in from USA is down with Paul Fox of Foxcraft of Stockbridge , and they are scratching their heads as to what to do with it ; perhaps someone should relieve them of the trouble –At Silverstone we met Kaye Dartnall, whose father ,John crashed a powder blue Elva FJ at Brands Hatch long ago – there is a family photo of it with #71, and she wondered what happened to it;Today’s Elva news came from Finland , and Pertti Kiiveri, and another Elva demise – this was a front engined 100 that was totally destroyed by fire [ and the chassis later scrapped ], in practicing for his first race in the Spring of 1968 – one of the AMAL carbs was leaking and he found out too late !!Martin Cowell has built up an 18 with 1.5 or 1.6 engine for hill-climbs – the bits came from USA , but without numbers or history, whilst Andy Bradshaw’s own 18 FJ has gone to Steve Hill in Buckinghamshire, and Andy plans to get down to his ex-Kenya Lotus 20 restoration shortly – In fact by complete coincidence I met the Goanese wife of the local Baptist minister in church this morning . she used to live in Kenya , and worked both for Peter Hughes , who had that 20, and for Paddy Purchase, a strong local motoring figure, with whom I corresponded, several years ago, about the Kenya Connaught , which I once rescued, and is now with Clive Sherriffs .Dr Yuzaburo Baba [”Babasan”]is enjoying the ex-Dario Tellarini 63 Foglietti that Alan Baillie bought for him from Holland , and another one in need of total restoration is owned by Dario Duina in Italy, while there is a front engined Branca , perhaps the one thatthat aquiline drove in that first Monza FJ race in 1958 owned by “ an old man” in Lombardy ; Burkhardt List swapped the #009 OSCA that Mark Linstone restored, after the chassis frame came back as a spare from USA with Irvine Laidlaw’s car – in exchange he received the restoration pile of the second , offset, Lister-Climax 1957 F2 car that Christophe Pund had bought well at auction in USA. Christophe now has the OSCA for sale or exchange;The Lists also collected the Ian Agnew Emeryson 500 on their way back to Austria after racing the Emeryson-Jaguar front engined F1 car at the Silverstone Classic , to add to their Emery collection of Duncan’s “Bahrain” 500, the Emeryson-Duesenberg 4.5 F1, a recreation of Kyle’s Duesenberg Spl, using the original body , the Emeryson Experimental, Elfin Mk2 FJ, and a Scirocco F1 car  Len Selby brought the Ed Hollis ex-Leo Geoghegan Lotus 20 in from Australia for Jeff Llewelyn, who apparently already has a 22, 51 and 61 – which 22 it is is a mystery; Chatting to Eddie Labinjoh at Cadwell Park finally confirmed Duncan’s period notes that the chassis from the Gilby-Climax went to form the first Fisher-Lancia built in Edinburgh , and that the Gilby that recently appeared at auction in England only ever ran with a BRM F1 engine 
NEWS from East Coast, USA   

From:Dr Marvin Primack [docprimack@sbcglobal.net]


     Thank you for sending the photo listing and the Formula Jr. Newsletter. Every time I see it, though, I get very envious. We have done three races so far and at Elkhart in May my son and I had the only two Juniors. At Blackhawk Farms in June there were 4 Juniors, 3 Lotus' and a Cooper and at the big July race at Elkhart there were again only 4 Juniors. It is very sad to see this happen here. Formula Ford has become the largest group by far. 

     Although it was very hard to sell the Ausper, clearly it is where it should be and is being enjoyed by someone who appreciates it. He was very keen to have it and it is good to see it being used. 

     I have followed with great interest the situation with the FIA and I can only hope they can see the light and understand that no race series stands by its own merit but requires the effort, enthusiasm, and dedication of an individual. I wish you success in this and hope reason prevails.

     Our next event is Grattan in 2 weeks. I will keep you posted.

       Marv

British Club Motor Sport and “Green Fuels”

Discussion Document

From Sarah Hutchison

Chairman, Classic Sports Car Club

31 July 2006

Ladies and Gentlemen,

A recent article in Autosport Magazine (July 27th 2006) on “Green Motorsport” has provoked great interest.  The Classic Sports Car Club has already been in discussion with Steve Bunkhall, Project Leader for EEMS, with a view to persuading our racing members to change over to E85 fuel for their race cars at some stage in the future.  

As the Chairman of the Classic Sports Car Club I also attended the Hybrid Vehicle Exhibition 2006 at Prodrive in June to hear Peter Wright’s keynote speech on the FIA’s regulatory plans for Formula One.

The reasons for the desirability of changing our competitors’ cars are well-argued in Gemma Briggs’ article, although the statement that the loss of car manufacturers would kill Motorsport does not apply to those of us who go racing at Club level.

The CSCC and its Racing Future

At the CSCC we have realised that in twenty years’ time we could be regarded as pariahs if we go trailering race cars all over the UK and belt them around circuits using up a finite resource of fossil fuel, creating pollution in the process.  However, if we are using renewable fuel – grown in the fields – then this helps our case.  We perceive that running on E85 fuel – which is starting to become available at retail pumps – is a more readily-applicable solution to our needs than the FIA- route of energy-storage systems.

Initial Problems 

There are some challenging problems to solve however, and these vary according to the type of car that is competing.  Our race meetings include Championship rounds for Jaguars, Porsches, Morgans, Ferraris etcetera over which we have no jurisdiction on the fuel that they use, but we have two Race Series of our own – The Swinging Sixties and The Tin Tops Series - for which we write the Regulations.

Our Swinging Sixties cars, originating from the 1960s, have carburettors and distributor/electronic ignition.

Our Tin Tops, which range from 1960s Mini Coopers to Honda Civic Type R and Renault Clio Cup cars, mostly have ECUs and Fuel Injection.

In my discussions with Steve Bunkhall it has become apparent that there are some “simple” alterations that need to be made to the engine mapping and fuel delivery system in order to make a car run on E85. These are:

· More fuel volume needs to be delivered relative to air in comparison to engines running on unleaded pump fuel

· Ignition timing needs to be retarded to allow the delivery of more fuel volume

· Materials in the fuel tank and delivery system that dissolve in the more solvent E85 fuel need to be replaced with non-soluble items (gaskets, O-rings etc)

There is also the question of carrying more fuel – our races are 40-minute pit-stop races, but I suspect that only those cars which have had their original fuel tank replaced with a smaller one would not make the distance.

As a racing Club, we have to retain our racing membership and keep our grids full.  We also have to remember that our members can race elsewhere – which means 

that if we are the only Club “insisting” on E85 as the fuel that we use, then the alterations to the race cars will exclude our drivers from having fun elsewhere.  I think that this would compromise our grids.

The biggest problem, however, is the perception that all the expense and effort of changing the car to run on E85 will both reduce the performance and cost more.

We as a Club need to be able to 

· reassure the drivers that there is no performance loss (they are racing drivers after all)

· provide the hardware, software and expertise to make those changes at no cost to the drivers

· provide the fuel at the race circuit at no more cost than pump unleaded

Possible Solutions

This is where the “powers that be” come in.  

· There is a growing resource of teams and engineers that are running race cars on E85 – Fiona Leggate’s Astra being the most high profile.  Data from Leggate’s Astra regarding performance is already showing no loss of speed on track, but we may need to run a “test mule” in our Race Series to convince the others on the grid that performance loss is not an issue

· Our drivers and mechanics need to have the hardware and the method of using it in their hands – a government subsidy on all the necessary equipment and help in person, or in written form from those experienced in dealing with it is vital.  Provision of expert engineers (paid by the relevant government department for their time) at circuits to advise and encourage would be enormously helpful.  

No doubt the companies that manufacture the hardware and software to convert existing cars would be interested in providing a quotation to the relevant body for  exclusive supply to the Club and its membership

· As a Club with a regular race weekend turnout of 250 cars, we are not in the BTCC league, but we still require fuel.  We estimate we use around 120,000 litres of fuel at a race weekend (12 hours on track, 250 cars, 40 litres to run one hour in one car).  If this fuel were to be provided at the circuit – as happens with TOCA – and were to be the same price as, or cheaper than, pump unleaded, then our racing drivers’ eyes will start to gleam.  This fuel quantity only applies once we have convinced the other Championships that race with us to run on E85

Are the cars still “Historic”?

This is a knotty problem and one that will no doubt raise some hackles.  However, my own race car, a Lancia Beta Coupe, has been converted to run on unleaded fuel already – is this so very different?

Informing the wider public

There is a huge opportunity for the “green fuel” movement to take up:

The approach of the FIA and car manufacturers is to start to persuade the public to “take the green option” when buying a new car. 

However, there are far more “existing” cars driving on our roads than new cars being bought.  The CSCC takes the approach that there is more to be gained by persuading drivers to change the cars they already own than to “catch” them as they buy new.

As a Club, our spectator-profile is varied.  We attract the over-40s who like to watch cars from their youth competing in the Swinging Sixties races.  These spectators generally have buying power that can afford new cars, or have company cars which are up to three years old.

We also attract the 15-30 year olds to watch the Tin Tops races – these cars are currently-available “hot hatches”, which are already being sold with a “green” option.  At the moment this group has little buying power and generally cannot afford new cars, but they drive on the roads now and are the new-car-buyers in twenty years’ time.

We believe that the CSCC can play a part in raising the profile of renewable fuels and E85 in particular as a realistic option for both racing cars and road cars.  We also believe that if the political will exists to assist the Club and its members in the ways set out above, we can start to make changes to the race cars during the 2007 season.

An Opportunity for 2006

Finally, an opportunity also exists this season to “set the stall out” at our season-end, with a race event just a few miles away from the new multi-million pound ethanol plant being built by British Sugar in Norfolk,

The CSCC will hold its final race meeting of the year on 7th October at Snetterton, also the local race circuit for Morrisons Supermarkets in Norwich and the surrounding area, which already provide E85 fuel for customers at their standard pumps.

The Classic Sports Car Club would like to invite British Sugar and Morrisons Supermarket to attend the race event and help the Club start to convince our competitors and spectators that they can change their cars for good.

Competition Secretary Richard Culverhouse may be contacted on 08700 427108.

Conclusion

The Classic Sports Car Club is willing to act as a “test case” for Club Motorsport in general, but that can only happen if we are assisted by those with specialised knowledge, experience and funding.
The distribution for this document is wide-ranging, with a purpose.  I am not aware of a focussed, informed body or individual at National (MSA) level who is dealing with this complex issue to advise Clubs like the CSCC on the route forward.

I propose that those on the circulation list above, and others who are in a position to provide constructive advice of whom I am not yet aware, meet to discuss the issues raised.  

I would like to suggest some form of meeting during the latter part of August or early September 2006, either at the MSA, the MIA or a venue such as Gaydon, for those parties interested in furthering this discussion.

I await your responses with interest.

Sarah Hutchison

Chairman

Classic Sports Car Club

07798 771962

sarahutch30@hotmail.com

Classic Sports Car Club Ltd

Fernleigh House Church Street Trowbridge Wiltshire BA14 7JT  

tel: 08700 427108

fax: 08700 427109

e-mail: ukmotorsport@aol.com

www.classicsportscarclub.co.uk
LATEST
Re Green Fuels: Chris Aylett at MIA responded very quickly and has offered the MIA's conference facilities for a seminar;  this is likely to be in November so that we can advertise it as widely as possible.  Presentations will cover types of Green fuels available and forthcoming; mechanical implications of altering engines to run on fuels; implications on champ and series regulations regarding fuels allowed; provision of fuels at circuits prior to general availability;
 
Any other topics suggested?
DCPR
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